President’s Address, April 2013

For  those who like to do things at the last minute I was planning to ask you to take some time and comment to the FDA on the Food Safety  Modernization Act before May 16-hoping to spur you into immediate action knowing this would reach your mailbox just before that date.  As I sat down to write on what would seem like a pleasant day in August but is a hot afternoon in April procrastination ruled and I checked my email.  This ruined my plan as there has just been an extension of 120 days granted for the comment period.  That’s right, your homework isn’t due until sometime between Gala and Red Delicious harvest.  To that end I will make a plea to just get it done now because we can be pretty sure life won’t be slowing down between now and then!  
As I noted in the last issue Lee Showalter and Tom Haas have spent a lot of brainpower to draft a response that is based on a reasoned rather than emotional argument.  Certainly none of us desire the extra expense and work associated with more regulation nor do we want to appear to be callous toward general food safety.  However, the whining kid that came to me had a far lesser chance of getting what he wanted than did the well-prepared child who did his homework and could present a solid case for rebuttal.  I am convinced it is imperative to push back on this issue.  To ignore the opportunity to respond is to infer complete agreement.  It is not enough to leave it to SHAP, US Apple, the National Peach Council and others to give their polished feedback.  This needs to be personal stories from families that would be significantly impacted.  If you feel it does not apply due to your size or market, take the historical view of the regulatory landscape because it won’t be long before it does.
A full copy of the proposed rules is available for viewing through the following links:
Produce - http://www.fda.gov/Food/FoodSafety/FSMA/ucm334114.htm

Current Good Manufacturing Practices - http://www.fda.gov/Food/FoodSafety/FSMA/ucm334114.htm
There are two ways to submit comments to FDA:
1) Comment electronically at http://www.regulations.gov/#!docketDetail;DFDA-2011-N-0921

2) Written comments may be faxed to the FDA at 301-827-6870 or you may mail them to:
Division of Dockets Management (HFA-305)

Food and Drug Administration

5630 Fishers Lane, Room 1061

Rockville, MD 20852
There is a copy of the response Lee and Tom prepared for SHAP in the April issue of the Fruit News.  If that is no longer available to you it may also be found at www.shaponline.org .  It is fine to use their arguments to help you compile your comments.  It took several pieces of candy and a Coke to get this written as I prefer to do anything but write so I need ‘treats’ to prod me through the task.  I encourage you to grab your ‘treats’ and sit down and get started on writing.  It is only painful for a little while and you may be the one who makes the difference!
